MINUTES OF THE RESTORE ACT APPLICATIONS WORKSHOP FOR THE BOARD OF CITY COMMISSIONERS FOR THE CITY OF PORT ST. JOE FLORIDA, HELD IN THE CITY OF PORT ST. JOE COMMISSION CHAMBER, 2775 Garrison Avenue, November 17, 2015, AT 5:30 P.M.

The following were present: Mayor Patterson, Commissioners Ashbrook, Buzzett, McCroan, and Thursbay. City Manager Jim Anderson, City Clerk Charlotte Pierce, and Attorney Tom Gibson were also present.

The purpose of the Workshop was to discuss the Restore Act Applications.

At the City Commission Meeting on November 3, 2015, the Commission approved submitting the following projects on behalf of the City: Centennial Building Improvements; Washington Improvement Group Program & Building Improvements; Wastewater Lagoon Study; Downtown Water, Sewer & Stormwater Replacement; Cape Sewer / Beach Hill Sewer Systems, and North Port St. Joe Sewer.

Due to the reduction in available funding for the projects, the application list was reviewed and consensus was that the Beacon Hill Sewer as well as the Cape Sewer were the most environmentally sensitive and should be the City's priorities. Action will be taken on this in the City Commission Meeting to follow the Workshop.

A Motion was made by Commissioner Thursbay, second by Commissioner Ashbrook, to adjourn the Workshop at 5:57 P.M.

Approved this 1st day of Acember 2015.

James "Bo" Patterson, Mayor

Date

Date

Charlotte M. Pierce, City Clerk

Date